Tacoma Art Museum 

Volunteer Newsletter

Spring 2004 ( April/May/June
Exhibition Schedule
Opened March 27: Building Tradition: Gifts in Honor of the Northwest Art Collection The third installment of this exhibition featuring new acquisitions to the collection opened in late March. Organized by Associate Curator Rock Hushka, this chapter of the project features more than 35 works by 25 artists in a wide variety of media, including painting, sculpture, ceramics, fabric-based works, and more. A beautiful catalogue has been published in conjunction with this exhibition, featuring essays by Ivan Doig and Rock Hushka, a checklist, and images from all four installments of the exhibition. Tacoma Art Museum volunteers receive a 20% discount on this catalogue in the museum store.
Opening April 17: Northwest Biennial: Buildingwise
Tacoma Art Museum's move into its new building in May 2003 created the focus of the 2004 Northwest Biennial: Buildingwise. The exhibition is guest juried by renowned Russian-born installation artists Ilya and Emilia Kabakov. More than 100 works by 77 artists from Oregon, Washington, Idaho, and Montana present a wide range of media that reflect on notions of constructed space and the built environment. The members’ opening will be on Friday, April 16; please let me know if you’d like to volunteer at that event. The Kabakovs will present a lecture at the museum on Saturday, April 17, at 1:00.
Opening June 19: Andy Goldsworthy: Mountains and Coast, Autumn into Winter. This nationally traveling exhibition features sculptures made of natural materials such as leaves, stones, and twigs, as well as large-scale photographs that document similar sculptures created by British artist Andy Goldsworthy during a 1987 residency in Japan. Goldsworthy, a highly regarded artist with large-scale commissions throughout the world, relies on the cyclical rhythms of nature to create distinctive works. Goldsworthy and his work are the subject of the 2003 film Rivers and Tides, which will be screened at the museum during the exhibition.
Volunteer Hours Last Quarter
From January to March 2004, Tacoma Art Museum volunteers worked a total of 3042 hours, worth nearly $50,315 based on the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics’ estimated value of $16.54 per volunteer hour. Thank you for your continued dedication!
Welcome New Volunteers
David Anderson, Phillip Buffington, Deborah Cornett, Kirstin Erwin, Rebecca Hawk, Bridget Howe, Cheryl Kincaid, Ilene Little, Joy Madison, Linda Martinez, David Moore, Richard Nickell, Lindsey Perkins, Shannon Peters, Erin Williams, Michelle Williams, and Sandra Wright
Volunteer Birthdays This Quarter
April: Deborah Cornett, Rosemary Dye, Paula Foreman, Linda Gaines, Karin Morris, Patty Morton, Lindsey Perkins, Lace Smith May: Brenda Ayele, Ruth Kuehler, Camille Long, Holly Pennington, Helen Sohlberg, Nancy Stark, Bruce Stephen-Jordan, Nancy Waltman June: Julie Bursack, Sandy Farewell, Voicelyn Jackson, June Lane, Nissana Nov, Kent Peterson
Docent News
We have six docents-in-training who joined the program in March for an initial six months of training. They will begin touring in September. Welcome to Deborah Cornett, Cheryl Kincaid, Ilene Little, Megan Lycette, Harry Musselman, and Erin Williams. Congratulations to the docent class that graduated and began touring in March: Brenda Ayele, Angela Bates, Karen Bell-Hanson, Julie Bursack, Sandy Farewell, Heide Fernandez-Llamazares, Penny Grellier, Nancy Harris, Janet Hoffman, Penny Hulse, Muriel MacFeidh, Christine Parent, Holly Pennington, Barbara Reisman, Linda Reiter, Richard Sears, Sheila Spinn, Margaret Upshaw, and Jana Wennstrom. With the new group joining our twenty active docents, we now have forty active docents in the program. This allows us to offer tours every day that the museum is open, and therefore better serve our visitors. Thanks to all the docents for the time they dedicate to training and touring.

National Volunteer Week April 18-24, 2004
Volunteer Appreciation Dessert Reception 

To mark National Volunteer Week and show our appreciation of our volunteers, Tacoma Art Museum staff will host a volunteer dessert reception on Thursday evening, April 22, from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in the Event Space. Please join us for this event as we recognize the hard work and dedication of our volunteers over the past year. Please RSVP to Tara by April 9. 

Reciprocal Admission Program for Puget Sound Museums

Tacoma Art Museum is participating in a reciprocal admission program for our volunteers during National Volunteer Week. Nearly 30 arts and cultural organizations around Puget Sound are offering free admission to volunteers from the other organizations. I will send out an email with the list of participating organizations in early April; please call if you would like me to mail you a hard copy. To take advantage of the free admission offer you will need a volunteer ID. We will be producing copies of your Tacoma Art Museum ID badge for this purpose by request only. If you would like a copy of your ID please let me know, and allow a couple of days for turn-around. Please indicate whether you will pick it up or if you need it mailed. Only active volunteers (those who have volunteered in the last six months) are eligible to receive IDs. This is a great opportunity to get free admission to the many museums in our region! Be sure to give a warm welcome to the volunteers from other institutions who will be visiting Tacoma Art Museum during that week!
Save the Date
Anniversary Celebration, May 1st
On Saturday, May 1st, Tacoma Art Museum will celebrate the institution’s 69th anniversary as well as our first year in the new building. The museum will host an open house for visitors, and will offer tours, performances, art making activities, and more, for a low cost of $5.00 per person (members and kids under 18 free). We will need a number of volunteers to help with this event, as greeters and docents as well as in the Art Resource Center, the Open Art Studio, the art-making activity and more. Please let me know if you’d like to volunteer. More details to follow!

Museum Mondays
Once again, Tacoma Art Museum will be open to the public on Mondays from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. between Memorial Day and Labor Day. We will need to ensure that our Monday volunteer shifts are covered. If you are interested in taking on some Monday shifts (either in addition to or instead of a shift you’re already doing), please let me know. We will also be partnering with the Museum of Glass and the Washington State History Museum to offer discounted “Museum Mondays” admission packages.
Orientation and Training Updates

New Volunteer Orientation: General orientation sessions for new volunteers will take place on Thursday, April 29 at 6:00 p.m.; Tuesday, May 11 at 10:00 a.m.; or Thursday, June 24, at 5:00 p.m. New volunteers are required to complete one session of this training. Current volunteers who didn’t complete this training or who would like a refresher can also feel free to attend. Please RSVP to Tara.

Open Art Studio station changes: Studio Art Coordinator Jason Sobottka develops new Open Art Studio stations as exhibitions open. OAS training will take place on second Mondays April 12, May 10, or June 14 at 4 p.m. New volunteers who need orientation and current volunteers who want to learn about the new stations should plan to attend. Please RSVP to Tara NOTE: We need volunteers for regular weekend shifts in the Open Art Studio on Saturday mornings and Sunday afternoons. This is a great volunteer position for those of you who enjoy working with visitors of all ages and want an opportunity to use your art-making skills. Please let me know if you’re interested in a weekend shift.
Art Resource Center Training: ARC Coordinator Sharon Winters will be holding training for new ARC volunteers on Saturday April 3 or Saturday June 12 at 10:00 a.m. in the ARC. New volunteers should plan to attend one of these sessions.
Visitor Greeters: If you’re a new volunteer or a current volunteer who wants to learn more about the Visitor Greeter position, come to an orientation session with Director of Communications Courtenay Chamberlain on the first Tuesday of each month at 10 a.m. or the first Thursday at 5:30 p.m. RSVP to Tara.
New Parking Pay Box
By now most of you have probably tried out the new electronic pay box in the parking lot. As a reminder, here are the instructions:

1. Park and retrieve coupon code from Security.
2. Go to the pay station and press power button.
3. Enter stall # that vehicle is parked in.
4. Choose DAILY rate structure.
5. Enter YES when asked if you have a coupon.
6. Enter the coupon number provided by Security.
7. Choose payment method: Cash or Credit Card.
8. Remit payment.
9. Display receipt on your dashboard.
10. Return coupon to Security.
Reminders
Cell phone usage: If you have your cell phone with you while you are on duty, please remember to turn the ringer off or switch the phone to vibrate so that the ringing doesn’t disturb our visitors. Please restrict your cell phone usage during your shift to urgent calls only—if you must take a call, please do so discreetly.

Tax Deductible Volunteer Expenses: Some expenses related to volunteering, such as transportation and parking expenses, are tax-deductible. See IRS publication 526 and/or talk to your tax advisor for more information. Since accurate records need to be kept, consider using your credit card in the parking pay box as a way to keep track of your parking expenses.

Volunteer Newsletter Email List: All volunteers currently receive this newsletter as a hard copy and most of you receive it electronically as well. If you receive it electronically and do not need a hard copy, please let me know. This will enable us to save on postage expenses.
Please contact me with questions or suggestions or

to RSVP for an event or orientation session:

Tara Young, Associate Curator of Education

Tacoma Art Museum

1701 Pacific Avenue, Tacoma, WA 98402

(253) 272-4258 ext 3016

tyoung@tacomaartmuseum.org

